



# NEWSLETTER

# Assalamu ^Alaykum Wa Rahmatullahi Wa Barakatuh

Welcome to the 2<sup>nd</sup> edition of our school Newsletter. Once again, we bring you the latest announcements and notifications of upcoming events for your diary. You will also be given an opportunity to see some of the activities our children have been busy with so far this term.

# **OUR MALWID CELEBRATION**

October saw us commemorate the birth of the best of the creations, our Master Muhammad sallallahu ^alayhi wa sallam. Each class worked together and designed their very own Mawlid banners to display in their classroom. The children, led by Shaykh Bilal participated in reciting verses from the Qur'an, sending Salawat upon the Prophet sallallahu ^alayhi wa sallam and singing Nasheeds in various languages, all in praising Allaah subhanahu wa ta^ala and the Prophet Muhammed sallallahu ^alayhi wa sallam.





### **KS1 FUN LEARNING**

Returning back from half term holidays, our KS1 students, as part of their learning programme on recipes and instruction writing, designed their own sandwiches. Each student learned about making healthy and nutritious choices. An activity which was thoroughly enjoyed by all the children, not just in preparation but in consumption too!

# **KS2 Vintage Toy Museum**

Creative learning and the use of imagination play important roles for our key stage 2 students. Toy museums across the country including Pollock's Toy Museum in London have been closed due to the pandemic, but that didn't stop Harmony Primary School providing an in house Vintage Toy Collection.

We managed to create our own toy museum with toys dating back to the 60's at the school! Students were asked to work on their prediction skills and write about what they think toys in the future will be like.





This half-term Harmony Primary School took part in Anti-Bullying week with activities across the curriculum directed towards the promotion of good behaviour, United Against Bullying. Throughout the term our students have shown exemplary behaviour demonstrating kindness and care as well as sensitivity toward others. Through such acts, we have all been reminded of the Glorious Manners of the Prophet Muhammed sallalahu ^alayhi wa sallam.

# A quick look ahead...

November saw the launch of Parent Hub a new application for parents to keep in touch with goings on at Harmony Primary School. We will also be holding our first Parent Seminar with a focus on Wellbeing taking place online on the 30<sup>th</sup> of November.

On the 1<sup>st</sup> of December we will begin our new enrichment programs with classes in Arabic, Nasheeds, Elocution and a Maths Club. Finally we will hold our first Parents Evening on the 15<sup>th</sup> of December. We look forward to meeting you all very soon.



#### STUDENT AWARDS



We congratulate Arwa Sardar and Yara Hallak on receiving their Awards last half-term.